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June 16, 2025 
 

Dear Tupper School Community, 

As we approach the end of June, we would like to provide some important information. Please take 
some time to review this update. 
 
Reminder that Friday, June 20th is our School Leaving Ceremony for our grade 12 students. Regular 
instruction will be running in the morning, and we will be running an extended FIT session for review 
and credit recovery in the afternoon. Teachers not attending the ceremony will be available to support 
learning opportunities.  
 
UBC New Schools Journal 
Athletic Teams Update 
Grade 11 Students – Thinking Ahead to Grade 12? 
Spaces EDU for Cre Competencies Student Self-Assessment 
Graduating Students and Students Leaving VSB 
2025-2026 Calendar and School Fees 
School Closing Items 
Credit Capture – June 25 and June 26  
Semester 2 Reporting  
Administrative Changes 
Important Dates  
Parent Advisory Council Information and Contact (PAC) 
Questions 
 

 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper/pages/default.aspx
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UBC New Schools Journal   
Congratulations to the following Grade 12 students whose creative writing will 
be published in the upcoming UBC New Shoots journal: Maytal Bunim, Ariadne 
Dezell, Iso Hewitt, Anita Li, and Christabelle Tuting. What an impressive 
accomplishment! 

 
Athletic Teams Update  
Congratulations to the Senior Girls Soccer Team, finishing 4th in BC, in their first ever Provincial 
Championships! Also, congratulations to the Senior Rugby Team, finishing 4th in their Provincial 
Championships! 
 

Grade 11 Students – Thinking Ahead to Grade 12?   
Attention current grade 11 students: Are you thinking about how to make the most of your summer, 
planning for graduation, scholarships, post-secondary, and/or how to have a smooth September? There 
will be an assembly on June 24th during FIT in the auditorium and the slide deck and list of resources will 
be sent to all Grade 11 caregivers. 
 

SpacesEDU for Core Competencies Student Self-Assessment   
On June 19th, during FIT, our students will be completing their Final Core Competency Self-Assessment 
for the school year.  This is a great opportunity to reflect on the school year, think about what went well, 
and to identify areas to work on next year.  Tupper will once again be using the SpacesEDU platform to 
complete the assessment.  Plan Ahead. If you have a mobile device, install SpacesEdu, found in the 
Apple IOS app store or the Google Android App Store. Devices will be made available for students that 
do not have a personal device of their own.  

 
Graduating Students and Students Leaving VSB   
Effective July 1, Microsoft 365 login accounts for graduating students and those leaving the Vancouver 
School Board (VSB) will no longer be operational. Students should ensure they transfer any OneDrive 
files to a personal account before this date. For added protection, all Microsoft data will be permanently 
deleted on August 1, 2025. 
 
SpacesEDU allows users to retain login access by changing their email to a personal one through the 
account settings. 
 
Canva accounts can also be converted into personal accounts by applying for conversion in the account 
settings. Once converted, data and account access will be released.  

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
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2025-2026 Calendar and School Fees   
Our Tupper 2025-2026 calendar and school fee schedule can be found on HERE.  
 
School Closing Items   
Locker cleanout (June 23 and 24) 
We will be asking that all students have their lockers completely emptied by 3:05 PM on June 24. 
Padlocks left on the locker will be cut off any time after June 25. Any unclaimed items will be removed 
and donated to charity. 

Textbooks and Lost Items/Fees Owing 
After June 20, 2025, students can pay for or return books directly to their teacher or in the office. Please 
advise students to make cheques payable to Sir Charles Tupper Secondary School when paying their lost 
or unreturned school items and ensure their student number is on the cheque as well.  
 

Credit Capture – June 25 and June 26   
The last day of regularly scheduled classes will be June 24. On June 25 and 26, students have the option 
to attend school and work on material or finish any missed assessment items. Teachers will be available 
to meet with students who attend their classes. The block order and timing will remain the same on 
both of those days, though students are able to stay in a class longer to finish assessment(s) if needed.  
Please make arrangements with the teacher if you will be coming in, as they might be elsewhere in the 
school during this time.  
 
Semester 2 Reporting   
Final reports for semester 2 will be posted to MyEducation BC on June 26th before 4:00 PM. Student 
progress is reported using cumulative assessment, which means that the grade a student receives 
always reflects the student’s most recent and updated progress. Report cards will include a final course 
mark and anecdotal comment. Grade 10 to 12 courses will report student progress using percentages. 
Grade 8 & 9 student progress will be reported using a Proficiency Scale.  
 
  

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/sir-charles-tupper/page/3587/fees
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/sir-charles-tupper/page/3595/assessment-and-reporting
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How to access your student’s report card on the MyEducation BC Family Portal  
Final reports will be found on the MyEducation BC Family Portal. Please follow the instructions below to 
locate your child’s report:  

1. Go to the MyEd Website (https://www.myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do) 
2. Type in the student number as the login ID; the password is the one you have been sharing 

with your child. 
3. You will find the report card under “Published Reports” on the right-hand side. 
4. All MyEd BC Student Family accounts will be suspended by 11:59 PM August 8, 2025. This 

timeline is to accommodate students attending the summer learning program, allowing 
them to view/download their Learning Update upon course completion. 

5. There is no access to your account or the published learning updates after August 8, 2025. 
6. Students/parents should download, save and/or print a copy of the Learning Update for 

their records. 
7. You can request a copy of your Learning Update from our office during summer hours. 

** Please call the school at 604-713-8233 to ensure our office staff is onsite before 
making a visit. **  

8. All student accounts (returning and new) will be enabled by the end of the day, Friday, 
August 29, 2025, so that students can have access on the first day of school – September 2, 
2025. Accounts will be accessible by your last successful login ID and password credentials. 

 

Information will be sent out and posted on our website in August, in preparation for the start of the new 
school year. Please watch out for it. Students requiring course changes should contact their grade 
counselor via Teams or e-mail to schedule an appointment during the week of August 25th. 

For support with MyEducation BC, please visit the Tupper website. 

Please contact the Tupper office by phone 604-713-8233 or via email tupper@vsb.bc.ca if there are 
further questions. 
 
Administrative Changes   
A Message from Ms. Hui, Vice Principal: 

As I prepare to begin a new chapter in my career this September, at Gladstone Secondary, I want to 
express my heartfelt gratitude for the incredible experience I’ve had serving the students at Sir Charles 
Tupper Secondary. It has been a true privilege to work alongside such a vibrant and caring community of 
students, staff, and families. 

Over the past few years, I’ve had the joy of supporting our students in their growth, celebrating their 
successes, and navigating challenges together. I’ve been continually inspired by the dedication of our 
staff, the commitment of our families, and the spirit of our students who make Tupper such a special 
place to learn and grow. 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
https://www.myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/sir-charles-tupper/_ci/p/17917
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca


 

 

 

 
Sir Charles Tupper Secondary 
419 East 24th Avenue 
Vancouver, V5V 2A2 

tupper.vsb.bc.ca 
tupper@vsb.bc.ca 
604-713-8233 

Follow us on: 

          
 

 

 

Pa
ge

 5
 o

f 6
 

To the graduating class of 2025, congratulations and best wishes as you move forward—you’ve left your 
mark on Tupper, and I know you’ll continue to do great things. To our returning students, keep striving, 
keep supporting one another, and continue building on the strong traditions that make this school so 
exceptional. 

I would like to extend my sincere thanks to my colleagues, especially Mr. Brent Schieman and Mr. Doug 
Smith, for their collaboration and support. I’m also deeply grateful to our office and support staff, 
teaching staff, and the PAC for their ongoing dedication and care. 

This fall, please join me in welcoming Ms. Shauna Underwood, who will be joining the Tupper 
administration team as Vice Principal. Ms. Underwood comes to us from Killarney Secondary and brings 
with her a wealth of experience and enthusiasm. I know she will be a wonderful addition to the Tupper 
community. 

Thank you all once again for the memories, the support, and the opportunity to be part of this amazing 
school. I wish you all a restful summer and a fantastic year ahead.  

Ms. Persis Hui 

 

Important Dates  

DATE DETAILS 
June 17 Grad Rehearsal 

FIT + P4 (auditorium) 

June 19 Learning Updates: Core Competency Self-Reflection 

June 20 Tupper School Leaving Ceremony (2:00 PM Chan Centre) 
Regular instruction will be running in the morning  

Grade 12 students – dismissed at 11:30 AM 
Grade 8-11 students – FIT session for review and credit recovery in the afternoon 

June 23 Carnival (2:00 PM – 5:30 PM) 

June 24 Grade 11 Assembly (FIT) – Auditorium 

Last day of regularly scheduled classes 

June 24 Grad Dinner Dance 
Fairmont Hotel Vancouver  
900 W Georgia St, Vancouver, BC V6C 2W6 
6:00 PM – 11:00 PM 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca


 

 

 

 
Sir Charles Tupper Secondary 
419 East 24th Avenue 
Vancouver, V5V 2A2 

tupper.vsb.bc.ca 
tupper@vsb.bc.ca 
604-713-8233 

Follow us on: 

          
 

 

 

Pa
ge

 6
 o

f 6
 

June 25 – 26  Credit Capture 
Teachers are available, and students are welcome to take advantage of review, or 
credit capture opportunities.  

June 26 Learning Updates – posted in MyEd by 4:00 PM. 

August 8 All MyEd BC Student Family accounts will be suspended. 

August 29 MyEd student accounts (returning and new) – enabled by the end of the day. 

Use your last successful login ID and password credentials. 

September 2 First Day Back to School 
 
Click HERE to see our Tupper school calendar. 
 
 

Parent Advisory Council Information and Contact (PAC)  
For more information about Tupper ‘s PAC, including events and contacts, click HERE. 

SUMMER BASKETBALL PROGRAM – click on the PAC website for more information.    
 

Questions? 
For general inquiries please contact us through our general email address: tupper@vsb.bc.ca 
Staff contact information is also available on our school website tupper.vsb.bc.ca  
 

On behalf of the Tupper staff and administration team, we wish you all a restful, relaxing, and safe 
summer break.  
 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 
The Administration Team of Sir Charles Tupper Secondary  
Brent Schieman, Doug Smith, and Persis Hui 

https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/schools/sir-charles-tupper
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
https://www.vsb.bc.ca/sir-charles-tupper/page/3554/calendar?tab=monthview
https://www.tupperpac.com/
mailto:tupper@vsb.bc.ca
http://tupper.vsb.bc.ca/
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